
ATTACHMENT A 

Proposed Changes to the 
Policy on the Use of Inter-Agency Transfers 

 
In an effort to promote seamless travel for the public, and in response to state TDA law, 
included and eligible municipal operators and the LACTMA establish the following 
revised interagency transfer policy: 
 
A transfer that a rider receives from one bus system or Metro Rail line will be accepted 
by other bus systems or Metro Rail lines for segments of a one-way continuous trip that 
the rider makes within a two-hour period on any one day.  For systems having 
designated transfer points, the interagency transfer will only be accepted at these 
points. 
 
A rider shall receive one transfer between bus systems or Metro Rail lines operated by 
different agencies within two and one-half hours of payment of a base fare.   
If the person is transferring to express or premium service, the operator will follow that 
system’s policy about charging an additional fare for the express/premium service. 
 
The rider may use the same transfer for all transfer segments, unless the receiving 
operator has a policy to collect transfers from boarding passengers.  In that event, the 
bus operator will provide the passenger with a  new interagency transfer upon payment 
of the interagency transfer fare.  If the person is transferring to express or premium 
service, the accepting operator will follow that system’s policy about charging an 
additional fare for the express/premium services.  Fares for interagency transfers are 
determined by the issuing transit system. 
 
Transfers shall be made available to customers as follows: 
 

TAP cardholders shall automatically receive one transfer, if applicable, upon boarding 
their second bus or train within two and one-half  hours.  Fares for the TAP interagency 
transfer are determined by the accepting transit system. 
  

 


